MINUTES OF THE CABINET MEMBER SIGNING HELD ON
TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER 2023, 1:30pm = 1:40pm

PRESENT:

Councillors: Seema Chandwani

ALSO ATTENDING:

Simi Shah, Abdul Sahed, Bhavya Nair

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

FILMING AT MEETINGS

The Chair referred to the notice of filming at meetings and this information was noted
by attendees.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.
URGENT BUSINESS

There were no items of urgent business.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/QUESTIONS
There were none.

CONTRACT VARIATION OF THE PARKING IT CONTRACT WITH TARANTO
SYSTEMS LIMITED

The Cabinet member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services considered a
report that sought the approval to vary the contract value by 50% in accordance with
Regulation 72 (1)(c) of the Public Contract Regulations (PCR) 2015, to allow
contractual payments to be made. Concurrently, working closely with the council’s
procurement and legal team, Parking Services would be investigating and establishing
a permanent solution to ensure the contract’s continued financial viability.

The Cabinet member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services noted that going
forward, this contract would be under further review and may require to re-tender. As
this was a big decision, the legal team would be advising on this matter.

RESOLVED

Haringey



The Cabinet Member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services:

1. To approve the modification of the existing Parking Management IT System
(PMIS) Contract with Taranto Systems Limited as per Regulations 72 (1)(c) of
the Public Regulations 2015, a necessary interim measure to manage the
significant growth in variable costs.

2. To approve to the recommendation of 3.1, a financial modification that adjusts
the original contract value by an increase of 50% representing expenditure of
£1.44m additional to the original contract value of £2.91m agreed by Cabinet in
2019. This would take the total contract value to £4.35m.

REASONS FOR DECISION
Compliance with legal and procurement guidelines:

The decision to invoke Regulation 72 (1)(c) complied with procurement guidelines,
which allowed for contract modification, in response to significant growth in parking
schemes. The decision was also supported by the need for expert legal and
procurement advice to navigate the complexities of the contract modification process.

Addressing parking scheme growth:

Due to the implementation of new parking schemes including several low traffic
neighbourhood schemes (LTNs) and School Streets, there had been a significant
surge in PCN volumes, which was not anticipated in the original contract financial
model. As a result, it had become necessary to modify the contract to accommodate
this growth and ensure that it accurately reflected the current reality.

Alignment with the Council’s Transport Strategy:

The decision was aligned with the Council's broader strategic objectives, including
effective traffic management, promoting sustainable transport, and providing quality
services to residents. The contract modification ensured these objectives were not
compromised.

Ensuring service continuity:

Implementing the proposed contract modification was crucial to maintaining parking
enforcement services, which were essential for safely managing parking in the
borough. Without this modification, there was a risk of interruption in enforcement
operations, leading to increased illegal parking, decreased public safety.

Adjusting the contract to service future variable costs was also a decision to preserve
public trust by ensuring that the Parking Service functions effectively, upheld high
service standards and met statutory responsibilities.

Protecting income streams:



The Council's ability to process PCNs and parking permit payments relied on the
PMIS Contract. The Parking Management IT System was forecasted to process
£23.5m in PCN payments and £6.5m from parking permit sales in the 23/24 financial
year. The growth impacted and the increase in the contract value would be met
through the budgets for the Highways and Parking Service.

With regards to specific delivery of services, the PMIS:

e Enabled the enforcement of parking regulations and removal of
abandoned vehicles, improperly parked, or problematic vehicles from
public roads and car parks. This was a critical function for the Council, as
it ensured public safety and addressed concerns raised by residents.

e Provided an ‘Online Permit System’, allowing residents and businesses to
purchase parking permits and managed their parking arrangements.

e Provided an Online Case Management System for parking
representations and appeals, allowing motorists to exercise their statutory
right to challenge/ appeal a PCN.

e Enabled the management of Blue Badge and concessionary travel
casework.

e Enabled using “cashless” parking via the RingGo service for short-term
parking on-street and in car parks and supported many other ancillary
parking services.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED.
Doing nothing:

It was crucial to take action as failure to meet monthly financial obligations according
to the contract could result in the supplier terminating the contract. If the PMIS
Contract was terminated, it would disrupt day-to-day operations and would pose a
significant risk to public safety and the Council's statutory duties in traffic
management. Therefore, inaction was not an acceptable option.

Development of future options to follow legal advice:

The contract variation sought was an interim solution. It would not allow this contract
to run its entire duration if the volume of parking transactions and activities remained
as was or increased further. The Parking Service was closely collaborating with the
Council's legal and procurement departments to thoroughly review all future contract
options, ensuring compliance with best practices, and achieving the best value for the
Council.

The necessity for immediate contract modification:

In the immediate term, the Council was constrained to seeking a contract modification
invoking Regulation 72 (1)(c) of PCR 2015. This contract modification, proposing a
50% increase in the contract value, was crucial to prevent parking enforcement and
management service disruption. This step was necessary to sustain the Council
parking operations while long-term solutions were formulated with procurement and
legal services.



The proposed contract variation with Taranto Systems Limited (TSL) was expected to
have the following outcomes:

a) Short-term financial stability - The contract modification aimed to stabilise
the finances of the Parking Service by accommodating the unforeseen
increase in the issuance of penalty charge notices (PCNSs).

b) Continuity of services - The approval would ensure that parking
enforcement services continued uninterrupted, ensuring public safety and
compliance with parking regulations.

c) Strategic alignment - The modification aligned with the Council's strategic
objectives, promoting sustainable transport and effective traffic
management.

d) Income protection - Adjusting the contract terms would enable the Council
to continue to discharge its statutory duties.

e) Future planning - The contract modification would provide time to
investigate and establish a permanent solution to ensure the financial
viability of the Parking Management IT System (PMIS) Contract.

f) Public trust - The Council would be able to uphold high service standards,
meet statutory responsibilities, and maintain public trust.

15.  WEST GREEN ROAD WAITING AND LOADING PROPOSED CHANGES

The Cabinet member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services considered a
report that sought:

1.

2.

3.

To report on the outcome of the statutory consultation carried out between 18
October 2023 and 24 November 2023 on the proposed parking and loading
changes along parts of West Green Road to ease congestion on narrow
sections of road. The report made recommendations for the making of
permanent traffic orders where appropriate following the statutory traffic order
making consultation.

To note the effect on parking loss of the changes detailed in 3.2 below and
shown in the plans in Appendix A:

e Loss of 3 permit holder spaces (15 metres in length)
e Loss of 2 resident permit/ paid for parking spaces (10 metres)
e Loss of single yellow line parking after restricted hours (237 metres)

To request the approval to proceed to implementation having taken objections
into consideration.

RESOLVED

The Cabinet Member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services:

To note the summary of responses received to the statutory consultation for the
waiting and loading changes in West Green Road.



ii. To grant approval in the making of permanent traffic management orders and
the implementation of works giving effect to the changes in West Green Road
detailed in Section 6.16

REASONS FOR DECISION

The proposals were aimed at addressing delays that buses were experiencing when
travelling along West Green Road as sections of this corridor were narrow. The
recommendations included removing sections of parking and loading along this
corridor, would help mitigate the delay to buses (some of which had been experienced
following the introduction of the low traffic neighbourhoods (LTNs) in St Ann’s and
Bruce Grove West Green) whilst benefiting all motor vehicles using this corridor,
including servicing vehicles.

Under the Traffic Management Act 2004, Haringey Council had a ‘network
management duty’ under section 16 in its capacity as local traffic authority. In simple
terms, the duty was to secure “the expeditious movement of traffic including
pedestrians and cyclists on the authority's road network”.

To address the identified problems, a traffic management order under the Road Traffic
Regulation Act 1984 had been proposed. Under Section 122 of that Act, in carrying
out that function, the Council sought to secure the expeditious, convenient and safe
movement of vehicular and other traffic (including pedestrians) and the provision of
suitable and adequate parking facilitated on and off the highway and have particular
regard to (Section 122 (2)):

a) The desirability of securing and maintaining reasonable access to premises;

b) The effect on the amenities of any locality affected and (without prejudice to the
generality of this paragraph) the importance of regulating and restricting the
use of roads by heavy commercial vehicles, so as to preserve or improve the
amenities of the areas through which the roads run;

c) The strategy prepared under section 80 of the Environment Act 1995 (national
air quality strategy);

d) The importance of facilitating the passage of public service vehicles and of
securing the safety and convenience of persons using or desiring to use such
vehicles; and

e) Any other matters appearing to the local authority to be relevant.

Before reaching a decision to make the necessary traffic management order to
implement changes to parking restrictions and parking places, the Council must follow
the statutory consultation procedures pursuant to the Road Traffic Regulation Act
1984 (as amended).



ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED.
Do nothing:

This option was rejected as it would be against the Council’'s network management
duty and the Cabinet’s commitment to carry out review of the impacts of the LTNs.

16. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS

There were no new items of urgent business.

CABINET MEMBER: Councillor Seema Chandwani
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